

Province of **British Columbia**

Ministry of The Environment Parliament Buildings Victoria British Columbia V8V 1X5

Circular Letter No. 278

THE SURVEYOR GENERAL LEGAL SURVEYS BRANCH

YOURFILE	
OUR FILE	***************************************

July 27, 1977

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL BRITISH COLUMBIA LAND SURVEYORS

Dear Sir:

Re: Cancellation of Circular Letter No. 264 of August 19, 1975

For your information, Order in Council #2361, approved July 17, 1975, which gave authority for an Approving Officer in unorganized territory to refuse to approve a plan of subdivision which could be considered to contribute to urban sprawl in relation to any nearby established community, has been rescinded by Order in Council #2228 of 1977.

It was said at the time that O.I.C. #2361 was passed that it had a special purpose in respect to one particular region. I would not think that the rescinding of the O. in C. will have any marked effect on the approval procedure throughout the Province.

Please consider Circular Letter No. 264 as being cancelled.

Yours truly,

W. A. Taylor,

Surveyor General

WAT:mw